

CONGRATS GRADS!



Last day for students is June 9th.

Summer School Information on Pg 2

PHSD Facilities Update Pg 2

Budget Hearing & Board Meeting Notice Pg 2

REGISTRATION INFORMATION

If your student attended Pleasant Hill Schools in the 2021-22 school year, you may register them for next year. Please note:

- > This is for students who are CURRENTLY ENROLLED only.
- Registration Closes June 9th.
- If you live outside of the Pleasant Hill School District, you must fill out an <u>inter-district</u> transfer form and follow the instructions on the form.
- > New Student Registration will be in August

Visit the Registration/Enrollment <u>FAQ page</u> for more information.

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!

PHSD Schools will be closed for the summer from 6/30 through 8/12. For questions/comments, you may email us any time.

Visit our website to view Newsletters & other district updates.

The District Office will be open in July and August weekly M-Th from 7:30am-4pm. For questions call 541.746.9646.

PHSD SUMMER SCHOOL

- Dates: Jun 14-17, Jun 21- 24, Jun 27-29
- •Times: 9:00 am -12:00 pm
- PHES Enrichment & Class time
 Recovery
- PHMS Enrichment Activities
- •PHHS Credit Recovery

Contact Building Principals for more information.

PHSD FACILITIES UPDATE

PHSD's Healthy and Safe Schools Annual Statement is available on the PHSD Website.

Please follow this link to read the statement and updated plan.

NOTICE OF BUDGET HEARING

A public meeting of the Pleasant Hill School District No. 1 Board of Directors will be held on June 20, 2022 at 7pm. This meeting will be held at the Pleasant Hill Community Center with live streaming available (stream live here). A copy of the proposed budget document may be viewed online or a hard copy may be picked up at the PH District office.

Prior to the Budget Hearing, the Board will hold a Work Session beginning at 6pm to discuss Strategic Planning opportunities.

See details on Page 3

STRATEGIC PLANNING WITH THE PHSD SCHOOL BOARD

The PHSD School Board Members will develop a strategic plan for our school district. This rigorous and inclusive strategic planning process will not only allow a team to create the needed information to guide the district but will also create shared ownership of the board's guiding documents and the district's strategic plan.

The PHSD Board, Superintendent, PHIP staff and community all have important roles to play in the strategic planning process. The Board is responsible for setting the strategic direction and priorities for the district and will have oversight of the strategies the district will use to reach goals. The Superintendent and PHIP staff operationalize the education vision of the Board and community. They help the Board set district goals and develop the strategies and detailed actions that will move the district forward, reporting on key tracking metrics. The community grounds the process by providing input at key points.

The starting points will be viewing and/or developing:

The Board's **Vision**, **Mission**, **and Values** explain where the district is going with student outcomes and **why**.

The **District Goals** set out **what** specific outcomes the district will accomplish.

The **District Strategic Plan** lays out **how** to achieve the district goals with key strategies and actions.

The **District Monitoring Plan** helps staff, the Board, and community to track progress.

PHSD has reached out to two vendors/facilitators for the Strategic Planning process. The first presentation was on Monday, June 6; it can be viewed online here. The second presentation from Jerry Colonna will be held on June 20 at 6pm. Both of these presentations are on School Board meeting nights so if you would like to attend in person, please do so. A link to the second presentation will be made available as well.

Once the second prestation has been completed the board will choose which of these vendors/facilitators they would like to continue with through this process.

Please give us your feedback after the presentations here, or in-person during the Public Comment Section at the Board Meeting on June 20, 2022.

Respectfully: Scott Linenberger Superintendent Pleasant Hill School District